BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH JULY 2017
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM The Police reported 1 crime in the last month-Theft non specific.

Cllr Frankland asked the Police about use of SID cameras. He had been contacted by a resident concerned about the speed of traffic on Keswick Lane who had  offered to monitor this with a SID device. The Police advised him to contact PCSO Alan Stead about setting up arrangements for the lady to carry out a SID operation, initially with Police help .(Action JG)                                                                                                                                   The Police mentioned the possibility of purchasing a flashing speed detector monitor like that on the  A 659 in Collingham.
Cllr Tatman asked whether the Police could put notes through the letter boxes of all residents on Mill Lane requesting them during the coming harvest season to park vehicles on their drives, rather than on the road. This would facilitate the passage of the large vehicles using the road at harvest time. The Police agreed. 
One resident attended in connection with Planning 1(c). 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Tatman, , Denby, Flocton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Bosomworth and Ward.  

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  JUNE 8TH 2017 These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  
1.Installation of Adult Fitness Equipment in Park Field. The equipment has now been installed and arrangements made for a final inspection by BPC and LCC, after which wheels can be set in motion for the release of the S106 money from LCC. On the advice of the Chairman and Vice- Chairman, the Clerk was authorised to agree payment of an extra £60.12 to Zurich Insurance to provide sufficient cover for the additional items of equipment. Cllr Tatman suggested that the hedges should be cut back to increase the openness of the site. A path down the centre between items of equipment is planned for the future. 
2. Update on Further Schemes for 106 Money for Bardsey.  The Chairman reported that Cllr Ward has obtained a quotation of approximately £10,000 from Hemingways for a board walk, but further quotations will have to be sought. (Action MW) 
3.Bowling Club Land Registration.. Cllr Sidle reported that he and Cllr Bosomworth had met Nick Dyson of Hartlaws. As no one can find the original title to the land, it will be necessary to swear a declaration of ownership, to be drawn up by Mr Dyson.  A map of the area, to include the Bowling Club, the Tennis Club, and the Village Hall lands ,must be provided by BPC  to show the exact boundaries. (Action MW/CS) 
4.Highways Update  - Cllr Hoyland reported:-

· A58 Milestone –A backlog had built up as the operative had needed time off work. Nigel Eastwood promised to get the work done by tonight if possible.

· Bingley Ginnel – BH is still finalising quotes, but Parks Dept. have now declined to quote due to the nature of the job and constraints of the site. Another contractor has therefore to be sought.

· Church Lane – Parking – BH has asked Highways for advice but not yet obtained anything useful for discussion. 

· Church Lane – Flooding – BH to arrange a meeting with John Bleakley a.s.a.p. 

· Mill Lane/ A58 – Highways say potholes have been attended to. Guidelines for reporting a pothole – size of a dinner plate, depth of 40mm.
· Woodacre Lane – BH has been trying to get a more permanent solution to the potholes at the side of the carriageway on the bends near the school. According to Nigel Eastwood, they are caused by drivers going off the carriageway and therefore do not fall within the carriageway and their remit for repair. .An alternative would be white lines, but at a cost of at least £700, could not be justified against other priorities.

· Areas of growth on to paths and highways – BH is aware of this and would welcome suggestions from Cllrs for areas in greatest need of cutback.
The Chairman had been approached by another resident of Mill Lane who has sold his house but is concerned about a tree adjoining his property which may damage the footpath. The Chairman asked Cllr Hoyland to check  whether the resident would have anything to pay.(Action BH) 
5.Cornmill  Ginnel- A meeting is to be arranged between Cllr Tatman and Martin Wright of Parks & Countryside to discuss options for improvement.  (Action GT)                                                                                                    
6.Village Archives. – Cllr Hoyland has obtained a number of old photos of Bardsey school from Brian Horner. Cllr Frankland will go through them and decide which should go on the web site. 

7. Report  on First Parish Walk   Cllr Flockton reported that there had been 4 people on the walk.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          8. Village Pond .There was nothing to report.
9. Felling of Trees in Hetchell Woods. The Chairman had been notified by a resident that approximately 15 saplings had been felled. He had passed the news to Yorkshire Wildlife Trust who manage the site.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward had reported  further acts of vandalism. A large stretch of fencing, vandalised in the past, where the 2 becks meet, has been destroyed. Mark Hullah has been asked once again to quote for replacement ,but is now to be asked to delay quoting until Cllr Ward is consulted again. The Chairman suggested that it might be left unfenced.  The handrail has also been removed from the steps near the playground. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan.  Cllr Sidle reported that he has now learnt from Heather Suggate, LCC, that the Chief Planning Officer has decided to follow the Examiner’s recommendation in regard to the referendum boundary. She is aware of our concerns about people having to vote on a plan they have not been involved in for nearly 2 years and will write to Scarcroft PC explaining what will happen. She is preparing the Decision Statement but this is unlikely to be ready before the end of July. Cllrs discussed the implications of accepting the Chief Planning Officer’s decision on the boundary issue. They decided against mounting a further challenge. It is considered unlikely that the ex-  Bardsey residents, now living in Scarcroft, will vote against the Bardsey NP. The Chairman will discuss the matter with the Chairman of Scarcroft PC.   (Action ES)                                                                                                                                           The Chairman has produced his latest draft of the Green Spaces table and has submitted to Locality a request for a further grant of £1,800.00. 
3. Playground – YLCA are holding a day’s training event at Wheldrake on 27thJuly. Cllr Sidle offered to attend. Cllr Bosomworth suggested that as an alternative, the speaker on playground inspection should be invited to a bespoke session at Bardsey ( possibly including  East Keswick and Scarcroft). Since all Cllrs are involved in inspecting the equipment this would be of benefit to all. The Clerk had passed the request to YLCA but had received no response. After some discussion, it was agreed that instead Cllr Sidle should attend at council expense and report back at the next meeting. Cllr Bosomworth should also be offered the opportunity to attend.

Cllr Sidle has been researching the costs of suggested repairs from the last inspection report with Matthew Day of Streetscape. He has been given an indicative quotation but the requests will need to go out to full tender. Stripping away a 75 millimetre strip from all the edges of the wet pour and replacing it would cost approx.£6,400                                                                            .Repairing the gate, lubricating the swing bearings and dealing with the cross hatching would be a little over £210. The Council agreed to ask Streetscape to go ahead with these small repairs.                                                                                                                                                   Precast paving in front of the benches would cost approx.. £850 + VAT.  Refinishing the top of the Table Tennis Table quoted at £190 was considered excessive by Cllrs who thought Brian Clink, donor of the table, might be willing to finance this repair. 
4. Web Site .At the request of the Clerk and resulting from  regulations from Littlejohns, the External Auditors, all details of the 3 financial statements submitted to them for auditing have been placed on the website , together with revised dates for the exercise of residents’ rights to view the accounts. 
5. Sports Club Cllr Bosomworth reported:- 

· Football - .The Bardsey Saturday Team were fair play Division 1 winners and all league winners of the Fair Play Cup. They have been promoted to the premier division in their league. Junior Football is also vibrant, and relations between the Sports Club and the football sections is much improved.
· Cricket – The First Team is third in their division, but the Second Team is doing less well. Junior cricket is strong, with 5 teams from under 9s to under 18s. Their season is now finished. There is a good atmosphere in the cricket section , with most players coming from the village
.                                                                                                                                                  6.Actions taken by District Cllrs-  Cllr Stephenson has expressed  willingness to support the Council over the  new  applications  for development off Keswick Lane. Cllr Flockton , on a chance encounter with Cllr Procter, had been informed of the attitude of the Planning Committee to the current  applications off Keswick Lane.
PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 17/03840 – Rowley View Cottage, Wetherby Road – Exts- Comments. . 
(b) 17/03770 – Land off Keswick Lane – Five Detached Houses etc.- Object. 

(c) 17/03598 – Gillbeck, Keswick Lane – Replacement Dwelling – Object  

(d) 17/03599 – Linden Close – Three Storey Block of Five Apartments. – Object. 
(e) 17/03393 – Windrush, 70 Blackmoor Lane – Conversion of Garage to Habitable Rooms, Canopy & Platforms – No comment   

(f) 17/03194 – Vikings Lodge. 10 Blackmoor Lane- Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room . Boundary Wall & Gates. – Comments 
(g) 17/03499 – Darroch, Margaret Avenue- replacement Detached House – Object.
(h) 17/03818 – Rowley Cottage, 2 Wayside Mount – Double Garage. – Comments. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/01725 – 66 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. and Terrace. 
(b) 17/02716 – 2 Congreve Way – Exts. 

(c) 17/01479- Dalegarth, Rigton Bank – Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/02295 – Swallows Barn, Wike Lane – Change of use to Residential, Erection of Granny Annexe, Triple Garage.  
(b) 17/03126- Glenfield Caravan Park , Blackmoor Lane – Office, Reception & Storage Unit with Ancillary Residential Use. 
4. Application 17/01096 – Granny Flat, Garden of 4 Ebor Way- Validated 21/02/17, Approved 26/4/17 – Cllrs had noticed this new development of which they had no knowledge, but on consulting the Leeds website was found to have received approval from LCC. The Clerk then inquired about lack of consultation and was informed that an e mail had been sent to the Council in the usual manner but for unknown reasons had not been received. 
5. Enforcement Case – 17/00550 – Hill Foot, Wetherby Road Cllr Tatman had e mailed Planning, with photo attachments, expressing general concern over work being carried out. To date 3 large dormer windows had been put into the roof space facing towards the neighbouring property. Carlton McKenzie had replied that there had been no breach of planning controls and therefore there was no further action required, although they would continue to monitor it. Later, an anonymous letter had been sent to LCC (copied to BPC) supporting the Council’s opinion and  suggesting that the developer is running rings round LCC Planning Dept.as the developer is `departing in a number of ways from the Planning conditions.’           

FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                         96.97                           
(b) J. Gallant – Salary/Expenses                          2018.93 
(c) HM Customs & Revenue – PAYE                       41.00

(d) Cllr Flockton – Expenses                                    20.00

(e) B.K. Growers LTD – Flowers for Tubs                89.40 
(f) Zurich Insurance – Extra Premium                      60.12  
(g) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                 29.99  
It was agreed to pay all the above.            

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Community First Yorkshire EGM – Proxy Voting Form   All Councils are asked to agree to allow the chairman of an Extraordinary Meeting on July 24th to vote for them by proxy . The meeting is called to approve a slightly altered wording suggested by the Charity Commission to the articles proposed for this new organisation.Cllrs agreed. (Action JG) 
2.Parking on Woodacre Green   A resident had written complaining about this and asking whether the Council could do anything to improve the situation- Noted.  
3.Change of Date for Meeting of Outer NE Town & Parish Council Forum to Thursday 7th September. – Noted. 
4. Anonymous Letter sent  to Bardsey Parish Church re Bins left at roadside on Woodacre Lane. The resident complained that the presence of the bins detracted from the appearance of the village- Noted. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Benches – Cllr Flockton asked whether action should now be taken concerning the benches around the village in need of re-painting/ varnishing. She will send a list of these to the Clerk who has a contact in East Keswick capable of undertaking the work. (Action JG) 
2. Bramham Park Application – Cllr Denby was asked to check on the latest position on this application and to ask the Ward Cllrs to pass on any information they get on the matter. .(Action DD) 
3. Rowley Cottage Application – Cllr Hoyland said that she would like BPC to continue to pursue this case, currently with Enforcement, as if allowed by default, it sets a precedent.  
Signed: 

Date: 
.
BPC July 17 Mins.  
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